SBMHA Executive Meeting Minutes
Date: April 6, 2017
Location: Teeswater Arena Meeting Room
Members Present: Troy Fischer, Jill Kuntz, Nancy Berwick, Jane Tolton, Pamela Martin, Carl Kennedy, Donna Ruetz, Paul Tolton, Jason McDonald, Nancy Zettler, Regan Strauss, Sherri Dillion, Shannon Henry
Absent: Ryan Kreager 
Troy called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm.

Minutes from Last Meeting:

Motion to accept minutes as written was proposed by Jane. Seconded by Carl. Motion Carried.

Matters Arising from Previous Meeting:
Letter to Hanover Executive needs to go out, Jane did not receive any information from Ryan. Jane will follow up again with Ryan.

All other matters will be discussed within Communications Reports/Committee Reports.

Communication Reports/Committee Reports:

Referee in Chief – John Turnball –nothing provided
OMHA Contact - Jane Tolton 
Jane provided an update. There were some permission to skate forms requested. Jane’s name to be added on website as the contact name. Carl to update website.

OWHA Contact – Sherri Dillon 
Sherri provided an update. Girls teams did very well. 
Technical Direction and Coaches Committee – Jason McDonald 
Jason provided an update. Coaches Committee had a meeting. The coaches feedback forms have been sent to all coaches to send to the teams and was posted on website. The form will be available at registration days too. Some coaches have mentioned there are some problems with some jerseys. Jason will set a return date for the jerseys and ask all coaches to make notes of which jerseys have issues. Too many pucks were used this season (or went missing). Next season a common cage will be used to store the pucks in so only SBMHA teams will be using them. June 30 is the application deadline for Head Coach positions. Application is on the website. 
The coaches committee brought forward a few proposed changes to the Rules of Operation as follows: 

*SBMHA will supply the follow goaltender equipment to all goalies up to Novice: Pads, Chest/arm protector, blocker and catching glove.

*The Board has the ability to move players back to LL from the Rep team in needed in such a situation that the registration numbers for the team change (such as players drop out during the tryout process). The Board will discuss this matter with the Coach and the Coaches Committee, with the Board having the final decision.

*There will be one “Rust Off” skate and four tryouts to be held. Cuts are allowed to be made in staged approach starting after the first tryout skate. (Tryouts are tryouts that are scheduled, not tryouts the player shows up for, this includes a game or practice). If a game is scheduled all of the evaluators must be present at the game. There are no Dry-land tryouts allowed.

*The player roster of the Team will be posted on the website only (not at the arenas).
Such proposed changes will be presented for adoption at the next AGM.
Ice Manager – Carl Kennedy

Carl provided an update. RAC has invited SBMHA to the next RAC meeting on April 10 to discuss ice times. Carl would like to see our week night times increase – to allow for games during the week.

Registrar – Nancy Zettler
Nancy provided an update. Registration information to be posted on website (Nancy to get Jer to do so). The registration numbers from this season were approximately 180 families (being 264 players).

Website Committee Chair –Pam Martin

It would be nice to have a tab at the top of the website for Important Information, so that it is easier for parents to find. Pam to ask Jer to set it up. Request was received to put information on our website regarding another centre looking for ball players. Executive decided no.
Local League Convenor – Regan Strauss
Regan provided update. Great job to the LL teams! 
Rep/AE Convenor and Equipment Management Committee – Paul Tolton

Paul provided an update. Body checking could be eliminated from “A” down. Paul would like to see some recognition to all the executive and coaching staff for their hard work throughout the year. After discussion, Motion was made by Jill to have a Wing night at Harleys for the executive and coaching staff. Seconded by Paul. Motion Carried. Jill to arrange.
Fundraising and Booth Committee – Shannon Henry  
Shannon provided a report. Both the booths had various issues through out the year. Booth committee met to discuss ideas for next year. Shannon to meet again with them to work out plan and bring to next meeting. 

Discipline Committee – Jill Kuntz 
Nothing to report.
Risk Management Committee and Tournament Committee – Nancy Berwick

Nothing to report.
Nomination Committee – Troy Fischer 
Troy provided an update. Positions have been posted on website. 
Treasurer’s Report – Donna Ruetz

Donna provided a financial report. Donna to place an ad in paper for both door keeper positions. Maddy has advised she is retiring.

New Business

Donna – Maddy has worked for 38 years for Minor Hockey. Would like to get a gift to say thank you for all of the great years of service. Invite her to Wing night. Provide her with a season pass for next year and purchase a gift, up to $100.00. Motion made by Donna. Seconded by Jill. Motion Carried.

Jill – Training by Stuido 410, will post the info on SBMHA website.

AGM discussed how to get more out to attend. Possible have a draw for all in attendance – one free registration to the winner.

75th WOAA – Carl to do a write up.

Adjournment/Next Meeting
Next meeting will be May 18, 2017 at 7:30 pm at Harley’s Mildmay – Nancy to book. At 11:10 pm Shannon made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Carl. Motion Carried.
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